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Navah Levine                                         David Grossman                                          Loel Weiss 
  Rabbi  TBAb                                                      Rabbi TBAm                                           Rabbi Emeritus TBAm 
 

    Beatles Tribute Concert    
Saturday, Oct. 21st at Temple         Includes Light Supper 
                            Page 3 Full Details   

Merger Conversation / Q&A with Temple Presidents 

Oct. 15  Sunday  9:30 AM Open Congregational mtg Q&A 

Oct. 22  Sunday  9:30 AM Joint Board Meeting  
(TBAb and TBAm) 

Board recommendation with 
slate to congregation 

Oct. 23  Monday  7:00 PM Open Congregation mtg Q&A 

Nov. 12  Sunday  9:30 AM Open Congregation mtg Final Q&A 

Nov. 19, 2017 time to be 
determined 

Congregational vote for 
merger 

Requires 2/3 of 
membership to vote to 
approve 

Movies 10 & 

11 

Israel Trip 
Deadline 

12 

Pumpkins & 
Pizza 

16 

Keeper of the 
Flame 

19 

Afghans for  
Veterans 

21 

 

Special points of 

interest in this 

issue: 

More Road 
Race Info 
on Page 14   

See page 9 for more information. 
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Joint Office Hours  
     Monday thru Thursday 9 am-2 pm 

     Friday 9 am-1 pm 

Executive Director/Director of 

   Congregational Learning: Melissa Rudman  

Office Personnel: Laurie Schertzer,  

Donna Blumenthal, & Elissa Gordon 

Bookkeeper: Harvey Weisthal 

www.TempleBethAmRandolph.org 

www.TempleBethAbraham.org 

TBAbraham Leadership Team  

President Dr. Michael Bakerman 

Immediate Past President Sam Evans  

Treasurer Janice Halpern 

TBAb Ritual Dena Kaufman 

Secretary Bob Sokolov 

Membership/Social Action Ann Hartstein 

Parliamentarian Wayne Gray 

Membership Support Adrienne Fleishman 

Event Planning & Fundraising Ellen Orkin & Melissa Meyer 

Communications Adrienne Jacobson & Linda Silverstein 

Education Wendy Lustbader 

 

TBAm Executive Board  

President Andrew Azer 

Vice President Debbie Gladstone 

Vice President Cindy Lurie 

Treasurer Michael Wish 

Assistant Treasurer Sandy Abel 

Secretary Linda Leland 

 

Committee Leaders - TBAm & TBAb 

Adult Education Nancy Swartz & Linda Leland 

TBAm Brotherhood Harvey Levine  

TBAb Menôs Club David Jacobson 

TBAb Book Club Harriet Lavine 

Bulletin Jodi Rome-Avrus 

Fundraising TBAm Natalie Weinberg 

Fundraising TBAb Sherry Alpert & Larry Finklestone 

House Steve Bernstein 

Israel Affairs Stan Zoll 

Judaic Gift Shop Faye Sienkiewicz 

Library, TBAb Wendy Lustbader & Harriet Lavine 

Outreach, TBAm Faye Sienkiewicz 

Ritual, TBAm Ellie Sirk 

School  Karen Reiser & Rebecca Baizen 

Scrip Janet Silberberg 

Sisterhood, TBAm Ronna Nesselle 

Special Gifts, TBAb Phyllis Moore 

Youth Lecee Sandler            

TBAm Website & Facebook Jay Dembling 

KOLEINU 
sponsored by 

Laurie & Steven Schertzer 

 Thank you to everyone who sent cards, emails, 

and called to congratulate us on the birth of 
our new grandson, Max Samuel Kirkland.   

Your love, kindness and generosity has  
touched us beyond words. 

 Also, a Huge Thank You to Reb Dovid and 

Diane for making Max's baby naming ceremony 

so special! 

 

Irene & Ken Titlebaum  
I would like to thank everyone for being so 

thoughtful and kind during this unhappy time 

following Mickey's passing. 

 

Doug & Cheryl Okun  

In gratitude to those in the TBA families  
who are preparing &providing  

Monday suppers for us.   

 

Judy & Ed Freedman  
In honor of our 60th wedding anniversary.  

 

Patty Weiss 
I greatly appreciate you all your donations and 

thoughts in memory of my mother,  

Thelma Hahn. 

 

David  & Diane Grossman  

We thank you for the  outpouring of love  and 

support that helped David heal. 

Our community 

continues to 

extend our 

support and 

prayers for 

strength and 

healing to Rabbi Levine and her 

family during this difficult time.   
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Candle Lighting Times 

Oct. 4  6:02 pm Sukkot 

Oct. 5 7:01 pm Sukkot 

Oct. 6 5:58 pm Shabbat 

Oct. 11 5:50 pm Shemini Atzeret 

Oct. 12 6:49 pm Simchat Torah 

Oct. 13 5:47 pm   Shabbat 

Oct. 20  5:36 pm  Shabbat 

Oct. 27 5:26 pm Shabbat 

Simcha Tribute 
Oct. 14th 

 

Honor yourself or someone who is 
celebrating a birthday or anniversary this 
month.  The ñLôChaimò category is for 
people who would like to contribute in 
honor of any occasion. 

Please call the office to let us know the 
name of the Simcha Honoree by 
Wednesday, Oct. 11th. 

CHAI  $18 

Omission 

Wishing you a sweet and healthy new 

year.  We apologize for omitting  

Harvey and Shelia Levine from our 

High Holiday card. 
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 Schedule of Services   

Oct. 2, Mon. Evening Minyan   7:30 pm 

Oct. 3, Tue. Evening Minyan in Canton & at Fireman House  7:30 pm 

Oct. 4, Wed. Erev Sukkot Evening Services  7:30 pm 

Oct. 5, Thur. Sukkot Services Day 1  9:30 am 

 Sukkot Evening Services   7:30 pm 

Oct. 6, Fri. Sukkot Services Day 2  9:30 am 

 Sukkot Shabbat   7:00 pm 

    Dinner in the sukkah before & after services, reservations required  

Oct. 7, Sat. Shabbat Services  9:30 am Sukkot 

 Mincha and Maariv at Fireman House      6:15 pm 

 

Oct. 8, Sun. Evening Minyan   7:30 pm 

Oct. 9, Mon. Evening Minyan   7:30 pm 

Oct. 10, Tue. Evening Minyan in Canton & at Fireman House  7:30 pm 

    School Sukkot family dinner & services  5:30 pm 

Oct. 11, Wed. Shemini Atzeret Evening Services  7:30 pm 

Oct. 12, Thur. Shemini Atzeret   9:30 am    

     Yizkor  11:00 am 

 Simchat Torah                  note earlier time  7:00 pm 

Oct. 13, Fri. Simchat Torah                 note earlier time 9:00 am 

   Celebrate Hatan Torah  & Kallah Breishit   

 Kabbalat Shabbat   7:30 pm 

Oct. 14, Sat. Shabbat Services  9:30 am    Bereshit 

       Bõnai Mitzvah Matthew & Eli Hochberg 

 Mincha and Maariv at Fireman House  6:00 pm 

  

Oct. 15, Sun. Evening Minyan   7:30 pm 

Oct. 16, Mon. Evening Minyan   7:30 pm 

Oct. 17, Tue. Evening Minyan in Canton & at Fireman House   7:30 pm 

Oct. 18, Wed. Evening Minyan   7:30 pm 

Oct. 19, Thur.         Morning Minyan at Fireman House   6:40 am 
       Evening Minyan      7:30 pm                    

Oct. 20, Fri. Kabbalat Shabbat 7:30 pm 

Oct. 21, Sat. Shabbat Services   9:30 am Noach 

  Mincha and Maariv at Fireman House  5:45 pm 

 
Oct. 22, Sun.  Evening Minyan   7:30 pm  

Oct. 23, Mon. Evening Minyan    7:30 pm 

Oct. 24, Tue. Evening Minyan in Canton & at Fireman House  7:30 pm 

Oct. 25, Wed. Evening Minyan   7:30 pm 

Oct. 26, Thur. Morning Minyan at Fireman House  6:40 am 

 Evening Minyan   7:30 pm 

Oct. 27, Fri. Kabbalat Shabbat  7:30 pm 

Oct. 28, Sat. Shabbat Services   9:30 am Lech Lecha 

  Mincha and Maariv at Fireman House  5:45 pm 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 

 
 

Religious School 
3:45pm 

 

Minyan 7:30pm 

4 

 

 

Erev Sukkot  

 

Services 7:30pm 

5  Sukkot  
Services 9:30am 

 

 

 

Services 7:30pm 

6  Sukkot  

Services 9:30am 

 

Sukkot Shabbat 
7:00pm 

Dinner in Sukkah 
6pm & 8pm 

7  Sukkot  

Shabbat Services 
9:30am 

No Religious School  

 

 
Mincha/Maariv 6:15pm 

8  Sukkot  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Minyan 7:30pm 

9  Sukkot  

 

 

Joint Ritual Mtg 
7pm 

 
 
 
 

Minyan 7:30pm 

10  Sukkot  

 
Religious School 

3:45pm 

School services & 
pizza in Hut 5:30pm 

 
TBAb BOD Mtg 
7pm 
 

Minyan 7:30pm 

11  Sukkot  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Erev Shemini 
Atzeret 7:30pm 

12  Shemini 
Atzeret  

Services 9:30 AM 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Erev Simchat 
Torah 7:00pm 

13 Simchat 
Torah  

Services 9:00 AM 
Kallah Breishit & 
Hatan Torah 

 
 
 
 
 

Kabbalat Shabbat 
7:30pm 

14 

Shabbat Services   
Bõnai Mitzvah 
Matthew & Eli 
Hochberg 9:30am 

 

 

Religious School 
9:30am 

Mincha/Maariv 6:00pm 

15 

Q & A Meeting 
with Presidents 
for All  9:30 am 

 

SAUSY Pumpkins 
& Pizza 2:00pm 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Minyan 7:30pm 

16 
Tea with Rabbi 
Levine 11am 

 
TBAm Board Mtg 

7pm 

 

Joint Ritual Mtg 
7pm 

 

Book Group 
7:30pm 

 

Minyan  7:30pm 

17 

Reb Dovidõs Class 
10:30am 

 

 
Religious School 

3:45pm 

 
 

 
Israel Trip Info Mtg 
7pm 

 
 

 

Minyan 7:30pm 

18 

 

 

 

 
Joint House Mtg. 
7pm 

 

 
 
 
Minyan 7:30pm 

19 

Minyan 6:40 AM  

 

 

Bible Babble 
1:30pm 

 

Sisterhood 
Program 6:15pm 

 
 
 

Minyan 7:30pm 

20 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

PINK Shabbat 
7:30pm 

21 

Shabbat Services 
9:30am 

 

Religious School 
9:30am 

 

Mincha/Maariv 5:45pm 

 

Beatles Tribute 
Concert 7pm dinner & 
8pm concert 

22   Family Table 

 
Religious School 
9am 

 

Joint Board Mtg 
9:30 am 
 
 
Minyan 7:30pm 

23 

 

Q & A Meeting for 
All  7:00 pm 

 
Women of 
Wisdom 7pm 

 

Minyan 7:30pm 

24 
 

Reb Dovidõs Class 
10:30am 

 

Religious School 
3:45pm 

 

Minyan 7:30pm 

25 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Minyan 7:30pm 

26 

Minyan 6:40 AM  

 

Bible Babble 
1:30pm 

 

 

Minyan 7:30pm 

27 

 

 

 

 

 

Kabbalat Shabbat 
7:30pm 

28 

Shabbat Services 
9:30am 

 

Religious School 
9:30am 

 

 
Mincha/Maariv 5:45pm 

29 

Canton Fall 
Classic Road Race 

 

No Religious 
School 

 

Minyan 7:30pm 

30 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Minyan 7:30pm 

31 

Reb Dovidõs Class 
10:30am 

 

Religious School 
3:45pm 

 
Minyan 7:30pm 

Nov. 1 

 

 

 

 
 

Minyan 7:30pm 

2 

Minyan 6:40 AM  

 

Bible Babble 
1:30pm 

 

Minyan 7:30pm 

3 

 

 

 

 

Kabbalat Shabbat 
7:30pm 

4 

Special Study Class 
8:30am 

Shabbat Services 
9:30am 

 
Religious School 
9:30am 

Mincha/Maariv 5:45pm 

October 2017  
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A Lesson from Reb Dovid 

It seems to me that this past year 

has not been an easy one, and Iôm 

guessing that weôd all agree with 

that observation.  Our country 

seems to be in turmoil, where 

divisiveness has become the ñnew 

normal.ò  In our Temple community 

this past year, we lost beloved 

members of our congregation. Temple Beth Am left its 

beautiful home in Randolph and moved to Canton, and 

however welcome we have felt in our new location, 

there is no question that we had to grieve the loss of 

what had been home to so many of us for so many 

years. And on a completely personal level, Diane and I 

were heartbroken at the passing of Dianeôs mother, 

Rose.   

Yet, through it all, we have had the love, support, and 

comfort of our community.  I have always felt that love, 

your love, but I felt it (and needed it!) so deeply during 

my recent period of surgery and convalescence. This 

FAMILY 

community was there for me in every possible wayð

with your prayers, and your understanding, and your 

cards and donations.  Diane and I are deeply grateful to 

everyone for the outpouring of care that we experienced 

from all of you.  Words cannot express how appreciative 

we are of the ways that this community pulls together 

when we most need it.   

And we also thank the members of Temple Beth 

Abraham for making us part of their family.  I have been 

so delighted to be able to work closely with Rabbi Navah 

Levine. Our joint services, programs, and other activities 

have been enriched by our expanded community, and 

we are indeed fortunate to have found a new home. 

As we look to the year ahead, we pray that the year 
brings peace, health, comfort, and stability to all of us. 
Shana tovôah. 

A Heartfelt Message from 

Rabbi Levine 

Dear Friends, Family, and Colleagues, 

 

This is a time when I want to warmly wish 

all of you a Shana Tova U-m'tukah. But I'm 

also writing to share some difficult news. 

In mid-August my partner Claudia had to 

undergo surgery for a brain tumor. The biopsy 

resulted in a diagnosis of an aggressive brain 

cancer.  

This has obviously been extremely challenging 

and frightening. We are receiving great support 

from the medical teams and from loving family 

members and friends, and we will continue to 

rely on this help. 

We feel well cared for now but we are very much 

in need of your prayers and well wishes. I do 

welcome your emails but please understand if I 

am unable to reply. 

Thank you for your support, love and prayers for 

strength and healing. 
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The Education Directorôs Desk 

The Temple Beth Abraham/ BôYachad Religious School 

got off to a wonderful start to the new school year. Day 

one began with seeing old friends and meeting new. 

Having ice cream at the end of the day was the perfect 

way to begin a sweet year of learning. On October 1st 

the school families are invited to go apple picking at CN 

Smith Farms. As part of the learning that day the 

children will learn about giving to those less fortunate 

by donating a portion of the apples they pick to the 

Canton Food Pantry. 

We will prepare for Sukkot by decorating the sukkah on 

Tuesday October 3rd. Then on the following Tuesday, 

the 10th, we will have an all school ñPizza in the Hutò 

immediately after school. Hope everyone will join us for 

the Simchat Torah celebration on the evening of the 

12th. Last but not least, if you have not signed up to be 

part of the Board of Education it is not too late. If you 

are interested, please reach out to Rebecca Baizen. 

BôShalom, 

Melissa Rudman 

Library News 

   On Sunday afternoon, 

November 5th, we will be 

hosting the Izzy Geller 

Holocaust Education 

Program.  We will be 

watching "Lena My 100 

Children" a true story 

about how Lena Kuchler dedicated her life to rescuing 

100 Jewish refugee children after World War 

II.   Following the movie, Janet Applefield, of Canton, 

will be our guest.  She will lead a discussion about 

surviving the Holocaust and ending up in Lena's 

orphanage.  We welcome all to attend this compelling 

program.  See flyer on page 11. 

 

In addition, we are in the process of combining books 

from Temple Beth Am into the Temple Beth Abraham 

Library with the help of Stan Zoll, the Beth Am 

Library Chair.  Please be patient while we take steps 

to process each book in order to integrate them in 

our Librarything.com database.  Looking forward to 

seeing members browse in our library.     

 

Wendy Lustbader, Harriet Lavine, & Stan Zoll 

Dear Fellow TBAm/TBAb members: 

Wouldn't you like an easy, painless AND no-cost way to 

support our religious school?! Well, do we have a 

solution for you!? With the Box Tops For Education 

(BTFE) program, you can do just that. Our religious 

school will earn $.10 for every Box Top you submit. This 

is FREE money for our Temple and it adds up! We have 

a wishful earnings goal this year... Together, we can 

make this happen! 

Simply clip Box Tops from products you already 

purchase and deposit your collection in the Box Tops 

envelope hanging in the front office. Our next 

collection must be mailed to headquarters 

by November 1st,  so we ask that you kindly 

submit yours by October 20 in order to allow 

enough processing time. 

Please put in a Ziploc baggie and submit only valid (non

-expired) ones.  

For a complete list of participating products, please go 

to http://www.boxtops4education.com/participating-

products. 

We realize that many of the public schools also 

participate in this program, however, if you give 

WE ARE LOOKING FOR YOUR BOX TOPS  

BY OCTOBER 20TH. 

your Box Tops to our Temple, it becomes a very 

meaningful mitzvah since the whole family can get 

involved in the process together. All members are 

welcome (and encouraged!) to participate in this 

program, not only religious school families.  

Remember: Every Box Top matters! Thank you in 

advance for your kindness and generosity! 

  

All the best, 

Elyse Cohen and Elissa Simon-Morrissey 

Box Tops Co-coordinators 

  

For questions, please contact 

Elyse Cohen,  

elysehcohen@gmail.com/ 781-575-9216 
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"Teamwork is the ability to work together toward a 

common vision.  The ability to direct individual 

accomplishments toward organizational objectives, it is 

the fuel that allows common people to attain uncommon 

results.ò ~ Andrew Carnegie 

 

Over the past several months, our Executive Committee 

has been meeting frequently with our Beth Abraham 

counterparts in an effort to merge our two congregations 

as smoothly and efficiently as possible.  We understand 

that change is difficult, but through compromise and 

understanding, we have been able to make Canton our 

home.  Furthermore, please know that I am in constant 

contact with Michael Bakerman, Beth Abraham 

President, and we collaborate on all outgoing messages, 

even though some correspondence may have not been 

worded appropriately.   

On September 18th, our Board of Directors voted to 

recommend to the congregation the merger roadmap 

and governance structure.  Next month at our board 

meeting, we will be bringing forth new bylaws, the slate 

of officers, and narrowing the potential new name to 

three finalists for your approval.  This has truly been a 

50/50 partnership as we move towards a merger vote 

on November 19th with both congregations.  Since the 

merger requires approval by 2/3 of total membership 

(not just those present at the meeting), it is extremely 

important for you to attend this meeting to have your 

voices heard.  There will be the ability to vote by proxy if 

you cannot attend - details will be provided as soon as 

possible.   

Andrew Azer, TBAm                      aazer73@aol.com  781-254-5486 

This year we honor our 

Kallah Breishit,  

Faye Sienkiewicz, and 

our Hatan Torah,  

Sam Evans at services 

on Friday, October 13 at 

9:00am. 

                                                                                    Words from         

One of the most common questions that I have heard 

about the process has been, why are we rushing the 

merger?  First, itôs no secret that Beth Am would 

currently be without a physical location without the 

welcoming spirit of Beth Abraham and conversely, Beth 

Abraham would be struggling to meet financial 

obligations without the cost sharing with Beth Am.  

Second, the uncertainty of a merge puts undue 

pressures on both congregations with respect to clergy, 

budget, capital repairs, and many other important topics 

that would be greatly impacted by a delay in the vote.  

Third, we have already seen that we have had 

tremendous success in bringing our families together as 

evidenced by a packed house for the High Holidays and 

the many shared experiences in such a short period of 

time, so letôs not let the legal issues impede our ability 

to move forward and focus on our long-term goals and 

vision to secure our future together.   

We hope that you will attend at least one of our 

upcoming congregational Q & A sessions on: Sunday, 

October 15th at 9:30am, Monday, October 23rd at 7pm, 

and November 12th at 9:30am.   

Through teamwork, we can make our community a 

vibrant and thriving family for many years to come.    

Donate to help 

hurricane Harvey & 

Irma victims 

 

Bônai Brith International 

Disaster Relief Fund 

1120 20 St. NW, Suite 300 

Washington DC 20036 

 

http://www.bnaibrith.org/

disaster-relief.html 
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Dr. Michael Bakerman, TBAb               mmbdoc@yahoo.com  781-608-6534 

Albert Einstein said, ñI am looking forward to the future 
and I am grateful for the past.   

La Shana Tova to my friends and temple members. 

The TBAb Leadership Team, TBAm Board of Directors, 

and the Combination Steering Committee have been 

hard at work. We are moving together to present to the 

congregation a document for Articles of Incorporation for 

a new congregational organization, a new set of Bylaws, 

and a Slate of Officers (Executive Committee and Board 

of Directors) plus a new name for the organization. That 

is an ambitious agenda, but one that we are on target to 

complete.  

The Combination Steering Committee has indicated the 

plans are for: 

10 person Executive Committee 

23 person Board of Directors 

Voting members will be Jewish individuals over 18 

years old 

The slate of Officers will be nominated by the 

Combination Steering Committee 

Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws are being 

drafted and will be presented to the October 

Board meetings 

The new congregational name will be voted on at the 

time of the merger vote 

The Combination Steering Committee has been working 

with a facilitator: Michael Bohnen from the firm of 

Nutter, Fish and McClellan. Attorney Bohnen is working 

in the facilitator capacity pro bono, and is not sponsored 

by either group. He has significant non-profit 

experience. He has worked through several prior Jewish 

organizational mergers. Attorney Bohnen has been a 

steadying influence and very helpful. 

We have come a long way. During Rosh Hashanah, we 

had over 640 people. That is a blessing and a problem. 

The sanctuary seating is close to 200 people and was 

divided essentially 50/50 for TBAb and TBAm. That still 

leaves over 400 hundred people in the social hall in 

rented seats. Not the best way to start the New Year, 

but one that we overcame. 

The plan would be to be merged into one entity for 

January 1, 2018. We have done much of the hard work 

already. We have aligned dues and membership. We 

have combined ritual and bimah practices. We have 

aligned our budgets and payroll. Our clergy have been 

working together. Yet there is still governance, officers, 

and bylaws to complete. 

October and November will be important months. 

Massachusetts law requires that 2/3 of the members of 

each organization must vote to approve the merger. To 

accomplish that, incorporated into the merger 

agreement, will be the ability to have a proxy vote. In 

the coming weeks, the Combination Committee will 

spell out the process for the proxy vote. 

Some congregants have raised concerns that the 

Combination Committee may be rushing the merger 

process. The Combination Committee wants to be sure 

that every member of both congregations have a 

chance to express their views and any concerns. Please 

take note of the open congregational meetings.  

From my family and me, we wish you all a happy, 

healthy, and prosperous New Year.  

Date Invitees Topic 

9/10/2017 TBAm Executive Committee Meeting in Hull 

9/11/2017 Combination Steering Committee Merger and determine slate 

9/12/2017 TBAb Board Meeting Initial presentation 

9/18/2017 TBAm BOD Vote merger guidelines 

9/25/2017 Combination Steering Committee Merger discussions and finalize slate 

10/10/2017   TBAb Board meeting Merger discussion 

10/15/2017  Sunday  9:30 AM Open Congregational mtg Q&A 

10/22/2017  Sunday  9:30 AM Joint Board Meeting (TBAb and 
TBAm) 

Board recommendation with slate to 
congregation 

10/23/2017  Sunday  9:30 AM Open Congregation mtg Q&A 

11/12/2017  Monday  7:00 PM Open congregation mtg Final Q&A 

11/19/2017 Congregational vote for merger Requires 2/3 of membership to approve 

                      Our Temple Presidents 
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Arnold & Leona Rubin Adult Education  

The Arnold & Leona Rubin Adult Education committee looks forward to another wonderful year of 
special programs, films, guest speakers, music and more; this time, in our new shared home.  We 
thank you, as always, for your continued support! 

ñIn the Shadow of Suribachi: Sammyôs Storyò 

The story of Sammy Bernstein ZòL 

For those who missed the premier screening at Temple Beth Am, and 

for those who want to see it again, please note these upcoming 

dates and locations:  

October 19th at 7 PM: The Studio Cinema, 376 Trapelo Road, Belmont  

617-484-9751 

October 31st at 9 AM: Sharonôs Menôs Club, 219 Massapoag Avenue, 

Sharon sharonmensclub@comcast.net 

November 7th Temple Beth Elohim, Wellesley 781-235-8419 

 

Check out the latest promo for Sammyôs Story: https://

vimeo.com/234213535 

  

ñI only charged five dollars to cover the cost of theater. Iôm very 

proud of the film and would like as many to see it as possible. I donôt 

think theyôll be disappointed. And the new cut will impress those who 

saw it in itôs early stage.ò                  Joe Comforti, Filmmaker 

The Boston Jewish Film Festival in Foxboro 

ñA Bag of Marblesò 

Monday evening, November 13th at 7:15 PM 

In German-occupied France, two young Jewish brothers, Maurice and Joseph, who 
have been left to their own devices, display an incredible amount of malice, 
courage and ingenuity to escape the enemy invasion and try to reunite their 
families. A limited number of advance discount tickets are available at $12 each.  

Deadline is October 20th or  
when all discount tickets are gone. 

 

Please note the check MUST be made payable to Rubin Adult Education Fund. 
Please provide a self-addressed stamped envelope with your ticket request.  

For more information, please call the office or email 
NancySohnSwartz@comcast.net 

A bonus screening of the short film, ñThe Forgerò in English: Adolfo Kaminsky 
started saving lives when chance and necessity made him a master forger. As a 
teenager, he became a member of the French Resistance and used his talent to save 
the lives of thousands of Jews. The Forger is a well-crafted origin story of a real-
life superhero.  

Director Christian Duguay 
Narrative, 2017,  

France/Canada/Czech 
Republic,  French with 
subtitles  
Massachusetts Premiere  
                        Ages 10+ 

mailto:sharonmensclub@comcast.net
https://vimeo.com/234213535
https://vimeo.com/234213535
mailto:NancySohnSwartz@comcast.net
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Arnold & Leona Rubin Adult Education continued 

Save the Date: Sunday, December 3rd, 2017 at 
11:00 A.M. 

Brunch with Matthew Sienkiewicz 

Update on Israel 

¶ Favored Guest Speaker 

¶ Expert on the Middle East 

¶ Author of The Other Air Force, Emmy 
nominated documentary filmmaker 

Assistant Professor of Communication & 
International Studies at Boston College 

 

Mark your calendars now and plan to join 
us. More details to follow in next monthôs 

Koleinu. 

Thursday evening Fall 
Series with Rabbi David 

Grossman 

November 2nd, 9th and 16th  
at 8 PM  

 

Please join us to learn with Reb Dovid 
as we begin our New Year together 

 

Minyan at 7:30 PM in the Chapel  

 

Inspiring True Story - A Movie 
Presented by the TBAb Holocaust Education Program 

ñLena: My 100 Childrenò 
 

SUNDAY: NOVEMBER 5th  at 1:30 PM 
LOCATION:  Temple Beth Abraham/Temple Beth AM 

                     1301 Washington Street, Canton, MA 
 

RSVP by:    Monday, OCTOBER 30th 

BY EMAIL:     elissa@templebethabraham.org 

BY PHONE:   781-828-5250 

Janet Singer Applefield will join us to share her story of 

survival from the Holocaust.    After WWII, Janet was 

taken in by Lena Kuchler, who ran an orphanage in 

Poland.   The movie tells the story about Lena and the 

children that she cared for.   It includes a scene of Janet 

reuniting with her father.  We will watch "Lena: My 100 

Children" and have a discussion and refreshments 

following the movie.  

mailto:elissa@templebethabraham.org
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Registration deadline is October 24, 2017.   
Contact Melissa Rudman directly. 

Informational meeting Tuesday, Oct. 17th at 7pm. 

Evening Book Group  

The Temple Beth Abraham Book Group is open to everyone.  

Contact Harriet Lavine at harrietlavine@yahoo.com  for more 

details and locations.    

October 16 ï The Bridge Ladies, a Memoir by Betsy Lerner 

 Hosted by Gayle Feldman, at her home 

November 20 ï Secret Chord by Geraldine Brooks   

 Hosted by Brenda Bhavnani at her home 

December 18ï  The Two-Family House by Lynda Cohen Loigman 

 Hosted by Leslie Kramer at her home 

About this monthôs book: A fifty-year-old Bridge game provides an unexpected way to cross the generational divide 

between a daughter and her mother. Betsy Lerner takes us on a powerfully personal literary journey, where we learn 

a little about Bridge and a lot about life. 

 

After a lifetime defining herself in contrast to her motherôs ñdonôt ask, donôt tellò generation, Lerner finds herself back 

in her childhood home, not five miles from the mother she spent decades avoiding. When Roz needs help after 

surgery, it falls to Betsy to take care of her. She expected a week of tense civility; what she got instead were the 

Bridge Ladies. Impressed by their loyalty, she saw something her generation lacked. Facebook was great, but it 

wouldnôt deliver a pot roast. 

mailto:harrietlavine@yahoo.com
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In Memoriam  

Eleanor Roos  

Mother of Peter Roos  
 

 

Canton Fall Classic: 29th Running on October 29th 
Every fall for close to three decades, the members of Temple Beth Abraham organize the Canton Fall Classic, a 

scenic and challenging road race with a course for everyone. This month we will celebrate the raceôs 29th year on 

Sunday, October 29. Participants from ages 5-95 enjoy the race, which offers both a 10K and a 5K, starting at 10 

am, a one-mile Fun Run at 9:45 am, and a one-mile Senior Walk beginning at 9:00 am. 

 

Age group winners receive merchandise prizes and the post race features a lively vendor village along with 

refreshments. Long sleeve performance T-shirts are given to the first 350 pre-registrants. 

 

The Canton Fall Classic is the major fundraiser for Temple Beth Abraham. It has grown from a 10K race with 125 

runners to a race day crowd of more than 1000 runners and spectators. A portion of the race proceeds are donated 

to the Canton Food Panty. 

 

The race has been hailed as one of the premier races in the South Shore because of the organization, the course and 

attention to detail. Runners like local legend Stephen Warren have recognized it as ña great course, well organized 

and run by great people.ò 

 

Directing the Race are TBAbraham members Melissa Mayer, Harvey Blonder and Andrew Baizen. Blonder notes that 

last yearôs race will be hard to top for excitement as the previous menôs record course for the 10K, which had stood 

for 25 years, was broken by Amos Sang with a time of 29:49. 

Mayer thanks the many sponsors who make the event possible. Major sponsors include: Berardi Irrigation, Blue Hills 

Bank, Canton Dale Chiropractic, Cross Country Mortgage, John Dolan Flooring, Marathon Physical, MS Walker, 

Orchard Cove, TreeTop Adventures and VINOvations. 

 

Volunteers are needed to ensure that the race will be a success. Members of both congregations are encouraged to 

help on race day. Contact Melissa Mayer at 781-799-4894 or melissamayer29@gamil.com. 

mailto:melissamayer29@gamil.com
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TBAm Brotherhood News 

  Sisterhood News 

We are off to an exciting New Year.  Almost 80 women 
joined us at our Ice Cream Social in August.  Thank you to 
Harriet Burak for the delicious treats and to Jane Silver for 
putting together such a great program.  Of course, they 
had help and I would like to thank those people as well.   
 
October 19th we will have our Paid Up Membership 
Program.  This program is free to attend to all those who 
have paid their annual dues.  Please make sure to get your 
RSVPs in so that we can plan for dinner and desserts.   
 
October is Breast Cancer Awareness month.  In honor of 
those women in our lives who have battled breast cancer, 
we invited everyone to our annual Pink Minyan on Friday, 
October 20th at 7:30 p.m.  Following services we will 
enjoy pink snacks.  Men and women are welcome and we 
encourage everyone to wear pink in solidarity to those who 
have been affected. 
 
Please watch for upcoming dates and programs.   As 
always, feel free to contact me with any program ideas or 
suggestions. 
 
~ Ronna Nesselle, 
Sisterhood President 

Now the New Year begins.  We had our opening Program 

on October 1, and heard WHDH Reporter, Kimberly 

Bookman speak, and then did our Annual Sukkah duties.   

October 29, 2017, 4:00PM is ñKeeper Of The Flameò 

at Temple Emunah in Lexington,  You should have 

received the information  from FJMC.  If you are planning 

to attend, please, make your reservations early, as space 

is limited. 

 

The scheduled November 1, Flea Market will not be held. 

 

Our Annual Wine Sale and Tasting is tentatively scheduled 

for the beginning of March, 2018, depending when the 

Purim Carnival is held, from 6:30-9:00PM. The Annual 

Shomrim Breakfast is scheduled for March 11, 2018, 

more information to follow. 

Please mark you calendar for Saturday, April 21, 2018,  

our Annual Brotherhood Shabbat & Scholarship 

Presentation at 9:15 AM.  We will have more 

information after the start of the 2018. 

- Harvey Levine, 

Brotherhood President 

Wow!! By the time you get this the High Holidays 

will be over, but first I would like to thank the 

Honors Committee and the Seating/Ticket 

Committee for all of their hard work.  This year 

was especially challenging as we came together to 

worship as one family.    

The members of both committees gave up much of 

their summer to try to make this Holiday season 

run as smoothly as possible.  It was a daunting 

task.  Because of the sheer number of 

congregants, (a blessing) it was impossible to 

satisfy everyone.  We tried to distribute Honors 

equally to members of both TBAs.  Hopefully we 

succeeded.   

Seating was even more difficult.  Although we 

made sure there were enough seats, many of them 

were far away from the Bimah.  Then there was 

security to deal with.  Thanks to the ushers who 

volunteered their time during the Services to help 

you find parking, your seats, and to assist in any 

other way to make your High Holiday experience 

safe and enjoyable.   

A special thanks goes out to our custodians Steve 

and David for everything they did setting up the 

seats, giving out the Machzorim, and anything else 

that was asked of them.  Another special thanks 

goes to Melissa for coordinating much of the High 

Holiday efforts and to the office staff Elissa, Laurie, 

and Donna who supported the work of all the 

committees and helped with all of our ñlastò minute 

changes and adjustments and to Harvey, our 

bookkeeper who, as usual was up to the task of 

handling our dues, ticket money for seats etc.   

Todah Rabah to the teachers who made this an 

enriching experience for our children.  Last but 

certainly not least, we want to say thank you and 

Yosha Koach to our Rabbis who worked 

tirelessly before and during the High Holidays to 

make our Services meaningful under difficult 

circumstances and a special Yosha Koach to Cantor 

Josh Grossman for being there when we needed 

him.  All the committees were comprised of 

members of both Temples who worked together 

cooperatively.  We hope these services were 

meaningful and enlightening. We wish you all a 

Happy, Healthy and Prosperous New Year. 

BôShalom 

Ellie Sirk and Dena Kaufman, 

Ritual Co-chairs 

Ritually Speaking 
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SAUSY Double header 

 

Pumpkin Picking &  

Pizza in the Hut 
     

      Fall in love with South Area USY at our opening event! 

There will be pumpkin picking, a hayride, crafts, and then to 

ATC for dinner in the Sukkah! 

   When: October 15, 2017 

 Meet at: Wardôs Berry Farm Sharon, MA @ 2:00 

Pick up: Ahavath Torah Congregation Stoughton, MA @ 6:30 

    Cost: $15.00 

Please contact: 

Jessica Leigh, Lead Advisor,  Jessica.sausy@gmail.com or advisor@sausy.org  

Joshua Dressler, Co-Advisor, at jdressler628@comcast.net or advisor@sausy.org  

mailto:Jessica.sausy@gmail.com
mailto:advisor@sausy.org
mailto:jdressler628@comcast.net
mailto:advisor@sausy.org



